
Minutes
Students’ Representative Council Meeting
Date: 2020-10-28 | Time: 15:30 | Venue: Microsoft Teams
Attendance
Nomzamo and Jarryd absent.
Apologies
Leone (Proxy: Joshua)
Maki (Proxy: Kristin)
Avumile
Viwe to leave at 18:30
Feedback from Committees

Workstream for Student Services
Focus on 2021 academic calendar. Outline complete, details starting to be filled in. Because academic year is starting late, due to late release of matric results, each of the four terms is shortened by one week. Vice Deans unanimously support the calendar.
Provisions being made for Level 3 Lockdown compliant exam venues.
Naming Committee
Student input has concluded.
Shortlist of about 15 names will be voted on and a new name for the R.W. Wilcox building will hopefully be decided within the next two weeks.
SRC Involvement Projects – Awareness Initiative
The goal of the following initiative is to ensure consistent and active engagement with the students.

Scheduled Open Forums
This will be a facilitated session where any student may come speak to the SRC to either raise concerns or ask questions. 
It will happen once a term at the Stellenbosch campus as well as the Tygerberg campus. 
It should be advertised broadly and should specify the date, time and venue, so students can just join the forum on the day.
We will create a roster and rotate the SRC members to attend the forums. There should always be 6 SRC members present, in order to have a formal structure and so the meeting can be minuted. That way all concerns can be addressed at later SRC meetings. 
Complaint/Recommendation Submissions
Online submission portal to submit complaints or recommendations. 
Method to be used will still be discussed.
Collect all complaints on a two weekly basis and discuss it in SRC meetings or refer to the correct divisions.
Friend of a Cluster
To utilise the construction of clusters. 
Allocate one or two SRC members per cluster. They will work with the cluster convenor. Any concern the cluster convenor receives, can be deferred to the SRC member. If the SRC member wants to know how students will feel about a certain issue, they can approach the cluster convenor. This allow for an additional line of communication between the different structures on campus. 
Everyone approved and we will be going forward with this initiative. 
Code of Conduct
Kira gave a brief recap on the code of conduct.
A lot of committees is not very clear about whether or not certain meetings are confidential or not. 
· They don’t always state that discussions are confidential, it is implied. Therefore, just to be safe, always ask after or at the beginning of the meeting, whether or not the discussion should be kept confidential. 
The code of conduct was discussed and questions with regards to the amendments was answered.  
The code of conduct was not voted in since threshold was not met. 10 votes for yes was necessary to vote the code of conduct in. Discussion will be continued. 
· 14 Votes
· 3 voted no.
· 3 abstained.
· 8 voted yes. 
· Members who voted no or abstained, should send their amendments through to Kira by midnight. 
· Eduard to schedule a special meeting for Friday to only vote in the code of conduct. 
SRC Members’ Year Plans
SRC Members’ year plans due tonight. Afterwards Kira and Xola will have individual meetings to discuss each member’s year plan. Ex-officio members are included. 
Commencement of the Shuttle Service
There was asked why the shuttle services aren’t up and running yet and if there is a reason for that. As well as which portfolio is responsible for student services in the broader sense. 
· Shuttle service to fall under safety and security portfolio (since students can’t walk to their residences at unsafe hours) as well as under the student wellness portfolio. 
· Engage with Mr Wever  who is responsible for transportation, to get a more detailed feedback.
· Shuttle services not starting might be due to the COVID circumstances. Discuss the commencement of the shuttle services with Dr Choice, to get more information with regards to the matter. 
Invitation to the Ministerial Task Team
The invitation was meant for all SRC members. 
There was asked who will be the representative for the Stellenbosch SRC. There are four meetings on the 5th, 6th, 16th and 17th of November, from 10 am to 1 pm.
· Thimna and Ayesha to represent the Stellenbosch SRC.
The task team will be advising the minister on introduction and implementation on the policy framework to address gender based violence specifically focusing on universities. This includes an enquiry into sexual harassment, GBV and gender based harm. 
Updating & improving the SRC Website
The Website will be improved to make sure it’s factual and with the help of the branding and marketing portfolio, high resolution photos will be used. The Afrikaans version of the website will also be updated. 
Eduard asked the SRC members to look at the SRC website and to see what improvements can be made and if there is new initiatives we can implement to make the website easier to use for students. 
· It was mentioned that the website can be formatted in a way for students to use it as a update page or blog.
· We will also tell students in upcoming emails that we will from now on use the website for updates and notices of meetings. They can follow the webpage to stay up to date. 
Homogenising SRC documents and branding
Templates were made for each member to use for their documents. This ensures homogenised SRC documents and branding. That way the SRC documents will be recognizable and have credibility. 
· The official font to use in documents, is Gill Sans.
Almé requested that members run posters for events or certain announcements, past her. This way she can give tips on making sure it complies with the SRC brand. She also mentioned that you can message her directly if you want to promote your poster on the university’s Instagram and twitter page. 
Matters: General
Viwe started a new initiative called the BeYou initiative. This initiative assist trans- and non-binary students with their titles on their student cards or any official university communication. This initiative will assist them with the process of applying to change their titles. The budget for this initiative includes paying for the new student cards with the student’s new title. The available titles include Mr, Ms and Mx. 
Closing
Xola reminded everyone to start writing their reports for the first term. 
Xola thanked everyone for joining and work their hard work. Thereafter the meeting was adjourned. 
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